
Flood Protection and Insurance

The City of Cartersville participates in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP). The NFIP is a 

federal program enabling property owners and renters in participating communities to purchase 

insurance protection against losses from flooding.

The NFIP defines “flood” as, “A general and temporary condition of partial or complete inundation 

of two or more acres of normally dry land area or two or more properties (at least one of which is 

the policy holder’s property) from: 

o Overflow of inland or tidal waters; or 

o Unusual and rapid accumulation of runoff of surface waters from any source; or

o Mudflow; or 

o Collapse or subsidence of land along the shore of a lake or similar body of water as a 

result of erosion or undermining caused by waves or currents of water exceeding 

anticipated cyclical levels that result in a flood as defined above.”

In simpler terms, a flood is on terrain that is usually dry; one must not live near a body of water to 

live in an area that is classified as a flood zone. Actually, everyone lives in a flood zone; however, 

the level of risk varies. 

The NFIP insures buildings, for both structural and contents. Items that are permanently attached 

to the building, for example: walls, floors and furnaces, qualify for structural coverage. Contents 

coverage can be purchased separately. Flooding is not covered in your homeowner’s insurance 

policy; therefore, if you live in a Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA), a high risk area, your mortgage 

company requires coverage. The homeowner’s policy must equal the amount of the loan. If the 

loan exceeds the maximum amount of coverage available, $250,000 for a single family home, the 

maximum amount must be purchased. The mandatory requirement does not affect loan 

qualifications. 

The City of Cartersville was previously accepted into the Community Rating System (CRS) from 

the NFIP. Participation and acceptance in the CRS program results in City residents receiving a 

discount on the cost of their premium when they purchase new flood insurance, or when existing 

policies are renewed.

The City of Cartersville currently maintains a rating of "7", which results in a 15% discount on the 

cost of premiums located in the SFHA. No action on behalf of the insured homeowner is required 

since the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), which administers the program, will 

notify local insurance companies of the automatic reduction.



Online resources are available regarding flood insurance:

o www.usgs.gov

o www.redcross.org/

o www.floodsmart.gov

o http://www.fema.gov/national-flood-insurance-program

o www.georgiadfirm.com

o www.fema.gov/flood-insurance/advocate
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